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City of Colbert
February 3, 2020

Present:  Mayor Peck, John Waggoner, Vicky Smith, Anita Peck, Jonathan Pou, Evelyn Power, Dale Perry, Joe McGuffin, citizens Ellyn & Carl Trinrud, and Tim Wyatt.

Only two council members were present, therefore, there was not quorum for an official meeting.  Discussion was provided on the following:

New Business:

· J & S Printing – Mayor Peck explained that the City has received a complaint from Mrs. Ferguson concerning the print shop and her vacancy of that building.
· Fund Report – Mayor Peck read the account balances for January 31.  
· Deputy McGuffin read the January report.
· Window Coverings Old School – The City has a statement of cost for placing coverings on the windows to protect against vandalism.  Mr. Jackson has covered one window at a cost of $125.  There are about 50 windows that need to be covered, at a total cost of $6,250.

Unfinished Business:

New Office at Old School – Another bid was received from Carter Watkins but it was just for a fee to draw plans for the project.  Mayor Peck stated that the City would not be considering this bid as we were looking for bids for a complete project cost.

Comments from Council:

Jonathan Pou stated that the grounds to the left of Belle Ame’ Salon were torn up and soft from clients parking in the field.  We will look at the area and see if other options are available, such as parking at the Depot, parking across from the Salon at old shop, etc.  Mayor Peck will talk with owner of Salon.

Comments from Mayor and Staff:

· Kristin Court Subdivision – The streets and curve in the subdivision are in need of repair.  Will get Tony to look at what can be done to fix the affected areas.
· Mr. Waggoner stated that the Hydrologist is coming this week.  Also, the Woods Well is not online yet because it needs State approval.  It is yielding about 60 gal/min with the filter installed.  
· Street lights along Shoal Creek Rd have been approved but are not installed yet.  Jonathan will check tonight.
· Meadow Ave – Due to water problems, the suggestion was made to call Michael Bledsoe, City Engineer, and ask if he would make recommendations how to keep water moving off the street.  
· The Special Election qualifying for the vacant City Council seat is March 2, 3, 4.  The notice will run in the Journal the weeks of Feb. 10 and Feb. 17.  Voting will be in May.
· Campers – Mayor Peck asked about camper in Crystal Creek being used as a dwelling.  We will look into this further.  If needed, a copy of zoning ordinances will be mailed to home owner.
